
May 31, 2023

of7[asffivifre
Mayor Larry Dunaway

426 N Main St

Nashville, AR 71852

Arkansas Department of Energy & Environment

Division of Environmental Quality
5301 NorIIshore Drive

NorII Little Rock, AR 72118-5317

RE: Unpermitted Discharge 3ee492-fed7-46a7-a278-e7f405594140

To Whom It May Concern,

This is in response to the unpermitted discharge at the City of Nashville WWTP EQ Basin that started

on Friday May 12, 2023 and ended on Sunday May 21, 2023. The unpermitted discharge was due to

infiltration that was caused by 3.00 inches of rainfall on May 10-11, 2023. OEe overflow was heavy at

first then turned to a very slow flow. During this time due to the storms both pumps went out in the

aeration liifi and all of the water had to be bypassed to the EQ Basin until a bypass pump was set up.

There was no evidence of Adverse Health or environmental impact. To prevent this from happening

again, the Nashville WWTP will try to keep at least 24 are more inches of free board on the EQ basin.

Sincerely

Larry Dunaway

Mayor

City of Nashville

Nashar.org

870-845-7400 t.

npw@nashar.org

870-845-7409
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